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REHABILITATION OF OFFENDERS ACT 1974

[EXCEPTIONS] ORDER 1975

The Rehabilitation of Offenders Act allows certain convicted persons who have not been subsequently re-convicted, to consider their convictions as “spent”.  The general effect of this is that, under most circumstances, no reference need be made to such a conviction or circumstances relating to it by the person concerned, nor should any other person publish it, or refer to it.

There are, however, certain exceptions to the Act under the Exceptions Order, some of which are designed to ensure the protection of certain vulnerable groups of the public in particular circumstances.  The exceptions include health and social services employees and one of the categories of work is that which normally involves direct contact with people who are receiving a health service.

It is therefore required by law to draw the attention of prospective candidates for such posts to the following statement:

*Because of the nature of the work for which you are applying, this post is exempt from the provisions of Section 4(2) of the Rehabilitation of Offenders Act 1974 [Exceptions] Order 1975.

Applicants are, therefore, not to withhold information about convictions which for other purposes are ‘spent’ under the provision of the Act, and, in the event of employment, any failure to disclose such convictions could result in dismissal or disciplinary action by the Trust.  Any information given will be completely confidential and will be considered only in relation to an application for positions to which the Order applied.*
If you have ever been convicted at a Court or Cautioned by the Police for ANY offence you must give details on a separate sheet and attach it to your application form in a sealed envelope marked PERSONAL AND CONFIDENTIAL.

If you have a Police check at the time of your appointment, we will be notified automatically, as your employer, of any convictions, which occur subsequent to your employment.  It is in your best interests, whether you have been Police checked or not, to declare any convictions to your line manager.

In carrying out Police checks we are fulfilling our obligations to vulnerable patients and clients and will take a sympathetic view to convictions, which do not directly affect your role in the organisation.

If you have any queries on Police checks please contact the Personnel Department for advice.
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